
The nominating committee reviewed applicants 
under our election guidelines that were explained 
in the October newsletter.  The following mem-
bers submitted applications and were approved 
as nominees for the available positions on the 
board of directors.

Roman Almaguer Jr. – Ray was born in Harlin-
gen and has lived in Corpus Christi since 1955.  
He retired from Southwestern Bell/AT&T after 38 
years.  Ray has been a board member since 2012 
and has served as Chairman, Vice Chairman and 
Secretary/Treasurer.  He has been married since 
1976 to his wife Linda and they have 1 child.

Mark Kulwicki – Mark was born in South Bend, 
Indiana and has lived in Corpus Christi since 
1977.  He retired from Southwestern Bell after 30 
years of service and then worked for Alcatel USA 
for over 2 years in the San Antonio and Austin 
Areas.  Mark has been married to his wife, Diana 
for over 20 years and they have 3 children and 6 
grandchildren.  He is a member of the Communi-
cations Workers of America (Retired Members 
Chapter).  Mark has been a member of Members 
First since 1984 and has been on the board of 
directors since 2009 having served as Vice-Chair-
man.

Luther Hight - Luke was born in Wharton, Texas 
and has lived in Corpus Christi since 1989.  He has 
worked for AT&T since 1997.  He has been mar-
ried to his wife Arianne since 1996 and they have 
3 children.  Luke has served on the board of 
directors since 2021.

The 85th Annual Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
February 27, 2024 at 6:00 PM, at our main o�ce: 
5444 S. Staples St. Corpus Christi. The agenda will 
be the business meeting and elections. For more 
information, please call 361-991-6178.


